
 

 
 

UPDATE FOR BARRICK CONTRACT EMPLOYEES 
  

Although the Council has began to implement some changes to the COVID-10 measures, we 

have decided to continue the current ban on mine workers travelling in and out of the 

community for the coming week. 

  

HOWEVER, Barrick contract employees who reside in Mobert will be required to report 

to work to support COVID measures in Mobert starting on Monday, May 4, 2020. 

  

Please report to Shawn Desmoulin, Pandemic Coordinator, on Monday May 4, 2020, at 8:30 

a.m.. 

  

Employees who reside outside of Mobert will be commence a return to work during the 

week of May 4, 2020;  you will be contacted by your supervisor. 

  

If you are unwilling or unable to report to work, please contact Pat Miller 

at bandgeneralmgr@picmobert.ca with a copy to Vicki Peunish at payroll@picmobert.ca   for 

further instructions. 

  

You will have the following options: 

  

1. Take vacation leave; or 

2. Take unpaid leave; or 

3. Be laid off. 

  

Ontario has begun the process of reopening the economy, however we are not yet clear on when 

our off-reserve members will be allowed to return to work.  We expect that regular working 

conditions will be restored in May. 

  

We will update you further on this matter during the week of May 4, 2020. 
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